

Ash Wednesday at Quex

This year Lent will begin on Wednesday 26th February.
Ashes will be blessed and

distributed at 7am, 10am, 12.15pm and 7pm Masses that day and also during quiet time in the Church from 11-12 noon, 5-6pm.

Ash Wednesday at Percy Road



Ashes will be blessed and distributed in Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish on Ash Wednesday at the **9am** and **7pm** Masses.

Parish Trip to Lanzarote

The coach taking us to the airport on Wednesday 26th February will be departing from outside Quex Road Church at 6.30am. Our flight from Stansted Airport to Aricife will depart at 10.30am. Breakfast is provided on the plane.

Meeting of communion parents

There will be a meeting for the parents of the Boys and Girls in the Communion Programme in Sacred Heart Church on **Tuesday 25th February at 7pm** to discuss your child's First Confession and practical arrangements for the Communion Celebrations in May.

RCIA

Please keep the RCIA group in your prayers during the coming weeks as they begin their final preparations to be received into the Catholic Church this Easter.

Mazenod Social Club & Community Centre

o2o 7624 5517 Manager: Anna Redmond Assistant Manager: Mags Conway

Opening Hours Monday – Thursday: 5pm to Midnight Friday: 5pm to 1:30am Saturday: Noon to 1:30am Sunday: Noon to 10pm

Sat 8th Feb
Slim Attraction in Lounge from
9:30pm +
Argentine Tango Evening in Hall. This
will be on every second Saturday
throughout the year.

Mon 10th Feb Ballroom of Romance with Eugene Doonan From 8:30pm

Sat 15th Feb Stevie Zee in Lounge from 9:30pm

From Sat 1st February, for 2 weeks there will be no wheelchair accessible or disabled toilets available due to refurbishment.

Dates for your Diary
St. Patrick's Weekend
Sat 14th March – Mick Flavin in Hall.
Doors: 8pm. Band on: 9:30pm. Adm:
£12
Mon 16th March – Ballroom of
Romance with Glen Flynn from
8:30pm
Tues 17th March – McGinty & the
Diddymen in Hall from 8pm &

Ray Dolan in Lounge

Oblate Parishes in Kilburn

Oblate Parishes in Kilburn Newsletter for Sunday February 9th 2020

Contact Details: Sacred Heart Parish House 0207 624 1701

Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish House 0207 624 2188

Email: parishomiquex@gmail.com
Web: oblateskilburn.com
5th Sunday in Ordinary Time



Tuesday 11th February the Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes



OBLATE

MINISTRY

This Tuesday we will conclude our Novena to Our Lady of Lourdes with the **Torchlight Procession** around the Church at 7pm. Please try to join us as we gather together and ask the intercession of the Blessed Mother for ourselves and our community. We will take up a collection to help towards the cost of the fare for a sick child travelling to Lourdes this year.

Foodbank in Quex

Our supplies in the Foodbank at Quex are running very low. If you can, would you please consider bringing something in for the basket at the front of the altar and we can distribute it on your behalf.

The Porch Project

Our Porch Project is open every Thursday at the Mazenod Centre from 5pm-7pm. We provide tea, coffee and a hot meal to anyone who is lonely or homeless.

Sign Language Course

The Sign Language Course continues on Monday at Percy Road at 7pm. The group will sign at the 11.30am Mass in Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish on Sunday 16th February.

Baptism Preparation

Every Monday, from 9am-1pm, Sr Margaret is available at the Parish House at Quex Road to discuss your child's Baptism and to explain the Parish Programme.

Free Legal Advice

We have **Free Legal advice** here in Quex Road twice a month. If you would like to book an appointment, please call the Parish Office.

Sacramental Preparation

This Sunday the Confirmation Candidates will join us for the Family Mass at 12.30pm. Please keep them all in prayers.

Funerals in Kilburn

Michael Carr. His funeral Mass will be celebrated on Tuesday 11th February at 12.15pm followed by a cremation at Islington Crematorium.

Michael Walsh. His funeral Mass will be celebrated on 24th February at 12.15pm followed by a cremation at West London Crematorium

Victoria Banjo. Her funeral Mass will be held on Friday 28th February at 12.15pm followed by burial at Willesden New Cemetery.

++++May their souls rest in peace++++

Young at

Heart

Credit Union

Do you know that we have our own branch of the Credit Union here in Kilburn? We are affiliated to London Capital Credit Union. Our volunteers run the branch here on a Monday from 6pm-8pm and on Tuesday from 9.15am-11am. Now that the Christmas is over, why not consider joining up and saving a few pound every week.

Youth Groups Congratulations

website.

Our year 6 Youth Group meets on Friday at 3.30pm in the Parish House at Quex Road. This is an arts and crafts club. Contact Fr Terry
Our Saturday Club for young people and adults with additional needs meets in St.
Eugene's School Hall
every Saturday from 2pm-4pm.
Contact Maria at the Club
On Saturday evenings from 7pm-9pm there is a club for teenagers in Quex

Road Parish House, All welcome.

We wish to congratulate Sarah Lyster and Paterno Odong on the occasion of their wedding in our church on Saturday February 15th.

till 3pm. Admission is only £1 a week.

Dancing with Maggie and this week we

will have an afternoon of Line Dancing

with Ann. The full list of all our activities

up until July, are available on the parish

Last week we had an afternoon in Zumba

Our Young at Heart Club

Community Centre every

Wednesday from 11.30am

meets at the Mazenod

Thank you

Many thanks to all those who contributed £1,495.21 to the Building Fund Collection last weekend. Your generosity is really appreciated.

Oblate Pilgrimage to Lourdes

This year the Oblates will travel to Lourdes on their annual pilgrimage from 19th—24th September. For further information or to reserve a place, please contact

Noreen in the Parish Office on 0207 624 1701.

Caritas Worker in Kilburn

We are delighted to welcome Rosa Lewis to the Team here in Kilburn. Rosa will be with us three days a week and she is here to assist with supporting families in our community. Her number is 07719 563125

Week of Guided Prayer Mary's Meals

After the School of Prayer which we held in December, we have decided to offer a week of guided prayer during lent. This is an opportunity to deepen your relationship with God with a daily meeting with a Prayer Guide. If you are interested in taking part in this new venture here in Kilburn, please pick up a brochure at the back of either of our churches and return them to Fr Terry ASAP.

Easter Novena Cards

We have received our new order of Easter Novena Cards and they are available from the Parish Office at Quex or the Piety Stall at Percy Road. They would make lovely Easter Gifts!



The date for our Summer Ball is **Thursday 25th June** starting at 7pm.

To confirm a place please contact
Juliet at the Parish House at Quex.
Tickets are priced at £25 per person
for the 4 course meal. Places are
limited, so book early.

until further notice.

Reception of Communion

Both Parish Councils have decided

that due to the recent health scare

with the virus originating in China,

Communion will only be distributed

as the Lord's Body. Communion

from the chalice will be suspended

The Charity Mary's Meals will be Collecting unwanted clothes in Quex Road Church on Sunday 8th March. Please support this very worthwhile cause.

Half Term Holiday Club

Come along to St. Eugene's School from 11am-2pm on Thursday 20th February for fun activities and delicious food! The club is for 4-11 year olds and children must be accompanied by an adult.

We need your help! If you would like to volunteer to help prepare the food or work with other adults in supervising the activities, please text **Rosa** on 07719563125. There will be a meeting for volunteers on Thursday February 13th at 7pm in the Parish House at Quex Road.



A date for your diary

We are holding an

African Night on

Saturday 3rd October in

the Mazenod Social Centre. Please keep the date free and join us. We will publish more details next week.